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The Permanent Council held a regular meeting on February 1, 2006, to consider the items on the draft order of business, document CP/OD.1527/06, which was approved as presented.

· The Council congratulated the Permanent Mission of Guyana on assuming the presidency of the Rio Group.

1. Oral Report of the General Secretariat on the Electoral Observation Mission in Honduras

Mr. Moises Benamor, Senior Specialist in the Assistant Secretariat for Political Affairs and Chief of the Electoral Observation Mission in Honduras, presented an oral report on the general elections held in Honduras on November 27, 2005.  The Permanent Council took note of the presentation and of the comments made by the Permanent Representative of Honduras, Ambassador Salvador E. Rodezno Fuentes, as well as the comments made by other delegations.

2. Oral Report of the General Secretariat on the Electoral Observation Mission in Bolivia


Mr. Steven Griner, Senior Specialist in the Assistant Secretariat for Political Affairs and Chief of the Electoral Observation Mission in Bolivia, presented an oral report on the general elections held in Bolivia on December 18, 2005.  The Permanent Council took note of the presentation and of the comments made by the Permanent Representative of Bolivia, Ambassador María Tamayo Arnal, as well as the comments made by other delegations.

3. Oral Report of the General Secretariat on the Electoral Observation Mission in Venezuela


Dr. Rubén Perina, Principal Specialist in the Assistant Secretariat for Political Affairs and Chief of the Electoral Observation Mission in Venezuela, presented an oral report on the election of members of the National Assembly held on December 4, 2005.  The Permanent Council took note of the presentation and of the comments made by the Permanent Representative of Venezuela, Ambassador Jorge Valero Briceño, as well as the comments made by other delegations.

4. Approval of minutes


The Permanent Council approved the minutes of the regular meetings held on June 23, 2004 (CP/ACTA 1429/04), August 30, 2004 (CP/ACTA 1437/04), and September 7, 2004 (CP/ACTA 1438/04), and of the special meeting held on July 22, 2004 (CP/ACTA 1432/04).

5. Other matters
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Ambassador Duly Brutus, Permanent Representative of Haiti, informed the Council on the visit of the Prime Minister of Haiti to Trinidad and Tobago.  He also referred to the upcoming general elections in Haiti and the enthusiasm of the Haitian people, stating that some 3.5 million Haitians had already registered for the elections.

· The Alternate Representative of Mexico informed the Council that his government had appointed Ms. Flor de Lis Vasquez to support the Inter-American Commission of Women (CIM) on the Follow-up Mechanism to the Convention of Belém do Pará.
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�.	Statements and comments by the delegations may be found in the verbatim minutes of the meeting, CP/ACTA 1527/06.
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